
St. Paul Cemetery Association 
603 4th St., Mosinee, WI 54455 

(715) 693-2650 
 

Regulations 
 

     1. St. Paul Cemetery has been blessed and is considered a sacred place.  Any ornamentation on 

         monuments and markers must be in keeping with the sacred character of the cemetery. 
 

     2. The holder of burial rights is known as the lot holder.  The lot holder has title only to the burial 

         rights on a given lot, but not to the land itself.  The title to all cemetery land remains with St. Paul  

         Parish. 
 

     3. Lot holders who wish to relinquish burial rights are to sell them back to the cemetery for the 

         original price.  The Cemetery Association reserves the right to resell lots according to its own criteria. 
 

     4. All lots are sold with perpetual care included. 
 

     5. Burial lots must be paid for before a burial or placement of a monument or marker. 
 

     6. Concrete vaults or cremation vaults are required for all burials.  Baby caskets should be of 

         non-biodegradable material. 
 

     7. One cemetery space can receive one casket or two cremains. 
 

     8. Shepherd’s hooks, candles, wreaths or flowers can only be placed on the tombstone or in the base 

         extension.  Nothing is to be placed directly on the ground.  Artificial flower containers must be 

         attached to the monument.  All others will be removed.  No glass or wire containers are allowed. 
 

     9. No feeders, birdhouses, food or fencing are allowed. 
 

     10. Wreaths are permitted on graves for Christmas but must be removed by April 1 or the Cemetery 

           Caretaker will remove and dispose of them.  Any unsightly flowers, decorations, etc. will be 

           removed. 
 

     11. Grass cutting will be done by the Cemetery Caretaker only.  No weeds or refuse should be left  

           at the gravesite. 
 

     12. No shrubs or trees may be planted. 
 

     13. No hunting, dogs, snowmobiles or ATVs allowed in Cemetery. 
 

     14. It is the responsibility of the family to have headstones covered by their homeowner’s insurance                  

           policy.  St. Paul Cemetery is not responsible for any repairs or replacement, which might be required     

           for damage that may occur due to vandalism, weather, etc. 

 

     15. In the event of exhumation, family members are not to be allowed. This is for the emotional care of  

           the family. 
 

     16. If there are any other questions please call 715.693.2650. 
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